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Special Guests, Ladies and Gentlemen:

On behalf of the Permanent Council of the Organization of American States, I am honored to offer you a warm welcome to the Fifth Meeting of Negotiations in the Quest for Points of Consensus.

We are once again proud to play an active part in this historic process of defending and promoting the rights and identity of the indigenous cultures of America.  It is incumbent upon all of us to recognize and appreciate our origins and cultural roots.
I come from a country, Paraguay, that is proud to be genuinely bilingual, with a cultural diversity that has played a vital role in forging our identity as a people and as a nation.  Language maketh man, as Ortega y Gasset used to say, because it conveys values and insights.  I rejoice that here, in this forum, the different voices of our Americas can be heard. 
Our beautiful continent is immeasurably rich in culture and diversity.  How much we cherish this true capital is intimately tied to the respect that each country feels for its multiplicity of cultures and ethnical diversity.  Increasing awareness of the rights of all inhabitants of the Americas is bound to yield enormous benefits and progress in a field that for all of us is vitally important.
The negotiations that we are resuming today will take time, so that all those participating can expound and defend their interests with a view to achieving a consensus.  Nevertheless, sometimes it is necessary to give way in order to be able to continue building and consolidating on progress already made with a view to attaining overall objectives and goals.  We are truly confident that the parties involved will find points of agreement and consensus and, through this participatory and transparent process, will successfully conclude the much awaited American Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples.
Throughout this process, we have observed how dialogue has led to major progress in these encounters.  All parties involved deserve to be congratulated on the added impetus they have given to the process in recent years.  I would like to pay tribute, in particular, to the work of the Chair of the Working Group, Ambassador Juan León Alvarado, who, with his skillful leadership, played an outstanding role.

I would also like to thank all those countries who contributed to the Specific Fund to ensure the participation of indigenous peoples in these negotiations; especially, the United States, Finland, Brazil, and Nicaragua.

Finally, all of us here today share the desire to achieve and implement the proposed objectives.  I therefore call upon all to resume these negotiations, which include consideration of the articles in Section Five (Social, Economic, and Property Rights) and Section Six (General Provisions), in a positive and conciliatory spirit.
I wish you every success with this meeting and welcome you once again to our House of the Americas.
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